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Telephone: 01733 562873

Fax: 01733 703329
email: office@southfields.peterborough.sch.uk


Dear Parents, Children and Friends,

Welcome back to the Autumn Term 2014.  I am pleased to say that we have had a fabulous start to this academic year and yet again the children were excited about coming back to school and they are already happy and settled. We are proud of the new reception intake they are all already enjoying life at school and making many new friends and learning lots of new things. Today I walked into three classes of Reception children all writing happily and I was pleasantly surprised with how quickly they have all settled.
As your child’s Head Teacher it is important to me, as well as the rest of the staff, that your child enjoys coming to school and is enthusiastic about learning whilst developing excellent social skills preparing the for lifelong learning and becoming successful adults.  
We would like to welcome new members of staff; Miss Smith, Miss Cunningham, Miss Polson, Mrs Hill and Miss Wynne to our Southfields family!  They have already settled in well and it feels like they have always been here!  
Over the summer holidays a great amount of work has taken place within the school and I would like to thank staff who gave up much of their time off to make sure the school looked amazing for the children’s return.  The new Year Two room looks amazing and the many of the projects we worked on in Arts Week last year can be visible from the roads, including our new fish and the poppy’s in our outdoor areas.  

We are beginning to assess your child at reading and spelling.  We will be sending home books next week and also spellings.  In addition to this we have online resources for spellings, mathematics and French. Please go onto the school website www.southfieldsprimary.co.uk, click on the yellow tab at the top that says classworks.  From here on the right hand side is a blue tab classworks, listed under here are teachers names and at the bottom is French, Spellings and Maths. If you click on these you will able to do the online lists and tests (lesson 1 is the easiest and these go up to 200 being the most difficult).  In addition to this we have Bug Club, Mathletics and Maths Watch for which the children have allocated passwords in order to log on and use these areas.  Reception will have their codes sent home in the next few weeks.
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As a school we feel it is important that the children have water in school.  Please can you ensure that your child brings a water bottle to school each day.  Please could you wash these each evening and refill them with water so the children have fresh water each day.  We have made this decision as we feel that for hygiene reasons it is far better that parents clean the bottles. If a bottle is lost they can be purchased from the office at a cost of £1.30.
Enrichment
We shall be beginning our Enrichment afternoons again on Monday 8th September for KS1 and Tuesday 9th September for KS2. There is no cost to these activities and the children will rotate through these different experiences during the year to allow them the opportunity to experience all of these planned activities, which are as follows: 

KS2 (Years 3,4,5,6)

Table Tennis, Film/Animation, Dance, Forest Schools, Music, Cookery, Living History, Barn Crafts, Orienteering/Field Studies, Our World, Science and Choral Speaking.
KS1 (Year 1 and 2 also any R children who are mature and ready to join the sessions)

Science, PSHE, Fine Motor Skills, Music, Environmental, Dance, Craft, Jewellery Making, Our World, Cookery, Multi Skills, Sports and Team Building Activities, Barn Creative Craft and Art.
September (General)
Due to the amount of pupils we now have in school, clubs this year will be allocated on a first come first serve basis. A letter has been sent home to you regarding the clubs available your child can select ONE club to join, you will then need to sign to show your agreement with the arrangements and return to the class teacher.  However for your information these include Netball, Sketching, Country Dancing, Family reading, Cross Stitch, French Knitting, Sh!cool textile Club, Year 6 advanced classes for Writing and Numeracy, Bug Club, Running, Homework, Dance, Gym and Football, please ensure promt collection of all children.  In addition to all of these, for a termly fee we also currently have traditional guitar, electric guitar, recorder, flute, cello, saxophone, clarinet, drums, piano and keyboard.  
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The choir will continue to be voice trained and Mrs Emmanuel will be working with the whole choir for competitions as well as groups and one to one tuition.  We also have school tuition for Year 3 in violin and cello and for Year 1 ocarina.  We will be offering peripatetic teaching of violin and cello to those pupils who had lessons last year as a class and wish to continue, more information to follow.  If you wish for any further clarification regarding Music Lessons Mrs Rizzo is Head of this department with Mrs Rigby who is our Music Director.

School Meals 
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We are proud of our wonderful hot meals and the new system to facilitate free school meals for KS1 pupils. We are very lucky to have a great catering team and of course the legendary Mrs Green. Could I politely remind parents that the arrangements for school meals is that for KS2 they must be paid for a week before they are taken.  Where possible it would help us if you could send the money on a Monday in a named sealed envelope.  This helps us when ordering ingredients and ensuring we have adequate meal quantities for your child.  Any feedback that you have on the new meal scheme is gratefully received. 
All menus can be obtained from the school office or viewed on the school website and envelopes can be purchased from the school office at a cost of £1 per bundle.   School dinners cost £2.00 per day (£10.00 per week) as in the last academic year.  The Governors will meet to discuss Finance this month and any changes to this will be communicated to parents if needed.  Please note that continual debt on your child’s dinner account will be referred to the Finance Manager, Senior Management Team and finally the Governing Body.

School Office

Our new school office is an interim measure, we are aware that it is not ideal but it is a temporary solution until the school has a new office. As you can appreciate, the office staff can be very busy dealing with queries, phone calls etc.  

Health & Safety 

Please help the school with parking and adhere to the markings outside of the school which are designed to protect our children and keep them safe.  Also please do not use the staff car park as a short cut but use the footpaths provided. Thank you.  
Holidays During Term Time
As I am sure many of you will now be aware, government guidelines concerning attendance mean that schools are now no longer able to authorise absence unless for exceptional circumstances.  Family holidays are not included within this.  
We have planned many exciting events for the children this term and we are all looking forward to this next academic year.

September 
3rd Reception children begin school and all children start this academic year 

8th/9th Enrichment begins for all children (Reception will begin when they are confident and ready)

17th Year 6 SRE evening for parents more information to follow 6PM

24th Stibbington Evening for Year 2 parents 5PM

24th Full Governors meeting 6PM

26th Macmillian Coffee Morning for Reception parents
October
2nd  Individual pupil photographs – Letter to follow this will also include the family and siblings if you wish

8th Governors Meetings

15th 3.30 – 4.30 pm Open Evening in school – come and have a look around the school and meet the staff, enjoy refreshments and allow your child to give you a guided tour, family and friends invited if they wish. – More information to follow

22nd Harvest assembly Year 3
22nd Year 6 Evening for Parents information about the SATs end of year tests
26th School Nurse Surgery

November
3rd Parents Evenings 5.30 – 7.30pm 
6th Parents Evenings 4.30 – 6.30pm
5th Special Bonfire assembly

13th Dotty the Dragon’s Daughter Blunderbus Theatre to visit school for a show and workshop KS1 

(Reception, year 1 and year 2)

12th Governors Meetings (Strategic, Curriculum and Full Governors)

14th Children in Need Day – All children bring £1 and dress up in PJ’s and Nightwear for the day

21st School Nurse Surgery

December 

1st Christmas Family Craft Stalls 3.30 – 5.00pm 
9th Dec KS2 Christmas production 

10th Dec KS2 Christmas production 

11th Dec KS1 Christmas production 

11th Dec KS1 Christmas production 
12th Dec KS1 Christmas production

16th Christingle Service at St John the Baptist Church – whole school

17th Santa Claus to visit school and lots of fun games and stalls

18th Talent show and Christmas Dinner Day followed by a Disco in the afternoon

19th Sharing Day and End of Term

	[image: image2.wmf]Happy birthday to the children who will be celebrating their special day in September
Alfie L, Shanice W, Jedden R, Logan V, Thomas W, Liam H, Katie S, Bradley M, Keana M, Scarlett B,  Georgia-Mai B, Brody P, Harley B-W, Zuzana M, Lily B, Harry D, Elliott H, Zofia K, Lauren P, Marco S, Rachel F, Noah B, Louise F, Destiny W, Alfie D, Ethan H, Efe I, Shaun W, Muhammad H, Prathika K,  Michael C, Elle T, Andrew B, Yasmine D, Kelsey S, Melissa S, Humza H, Antoni R, Jack S, Xander R, Graiden E, Connie G, Dante R, Kai R, Holly S, Miguel R-F, Ashdon S, Tyler B



We think it is important to keep parents up to date with things going on in school and therefore have Parent Mail where we can send out letters by email and text information to support and help you and your children.  We know we are a busy school with lots of events and wonderful things going on and we want families to feel as informed as possible.  Please can you let us know of any changes to address, telephone number including emergency contacts and email in order to allow us to keep you informed and to enable us to contact you should your child be unwell. 

School Curriculum, Trips and Visits
Once again we have been working hard on developing our new curriculum, information about Topics, Coverage, Trips, Visits and Visitors will follow for each year group as a teaching and learning pack for all parents in the next couple of weeks. This will include information from your phase leader about the on line resources we have and additional learning opportunities we purchase for the children, as well as any additional workshops and meetings they will hold for their phase. 
Phase Leaders for your children’s year group are listed below for your information 

EYFS – Mrs H Lloyd 

Year 1 and Year 2 – Miss Parsonage
Year 3 and Year 4 – Mrs King
Year 5 and Year 6 – Miss McLaughlin and Mrs Ferrara
Welfare – Mrs Dawson

SEN Specialist – Mrs Bennett and Mrs Magee

T & L parents liaison – Mrs Williamson
Parents competition
This month we will be asking families to tell us about their Summer Holiday.  It could be a picture or piece of writing and there will be a prize of a Tin of Biscuits ( and a gift for the children involved in doing it with you!  Please hand in your competition entry to your child’s class teacher.

I would like to thank parents and children for all of their wonderful comments about the school both internal and external.  We look forward to working together in the future and will communicate further with you all over the next weeks.

Parents Ideas and Suggestions and how we have used them to impact the school
Parents have asked for workshops on reading, writing, phonics, spelling and mathematics which we are in the process of organising for you. More information will follow from the subject phase leaders with details of dates and times.
We are looking forward to another amazing year.
[image: image8.jpg]


Yours truly

Mrs Martin

Headteacher
We think your thoughts and ideas are important.  Please spend a little time telling us more in the box below and return it to school so I can use them to further develop the school.  Please tell us the things you like and any comments you have and also anything you think we could do to further improve the school.
	Parents Thoughts and Ideas

To Improve our Outstanding School further I think you could………..
Because it would impact my child/ren’s learning by…………

Name ____________________________________________   
Class Teacher  _____________________________




Term Dates  2014- 2015
	
	


	Autumn Term 2014 
	

	Opens
	Wednesday 3rd September 

	Half Term
	27th – 31st October 

	Ends
	Friday 19th December 

	
	

	Spring Term 2015 
	

	Opens
	Tuesday 6th January 

	Half Term
	16th – 20th February 

	Ends
	Friday 27th March 

	
	

	Summer Term 2015 
	

	Opens
	Tuesday 14th April 

	May Day
	Monday 4th May 

	Half Term
	25th – 29th May 

	Ends 
	Friday 17th July 

	
	


Term Dates  2015- 2016
	
	


	Autumn Term 2015
	

	Opens
	Monday 7th September 

	Half Term
	26th – 30th October 

	Ends
	Friday 18th December 

	
	

	Spring Term 2016
	

	Opens
	Tuesday 5th January 

	Half Term
	15th – 19th February 

	Ends
	Wednesday 23rd March 

	
	

	Summer Term 2016
	

	Opens
	Tuesday 12th April 

	May Day
	Monday 2nd May 

	Half Term
	30th – 3rd June 

	Ends 
	Friday 22nd July 
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